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Notes from the President



Al Hesla
PWA at the 2018 Summer Festivals
PWA was invited by our friends and partners to participate in two festivals this summer. The Friends of the Petaluma River invited us to have a booth at the Rivertown Revival Festival at McNear’s Landing, and Sonoma Nature invited us to the Nature and Optics Fair in Sonoma.

At the Rivertown Revival Festival, PWA docents provided some learning activities for kids. We had Feathers for them to learn the structure and properties of feathers. We also had an activity with Beaks and Feet. The kids learned how bill shapes have evolved to adapt to the food that birds eat. They also learned about how different feet help birds adapt to the environment for survival.

At the Nature and Optics Fair in Sonoma, PWA also had a feather activity for kids. We were also able to inform fair goers about PWA and the Petaluma Wetlands.  Fifty other conservation-oriented groups were represented including Ducks Unlimited, Redwood Regional Ornithology Society, and Madrone Audubon.

PWA Program in the Schools



Helen Heal
Our Schedule Runneth Over

The 2017-2018 PWA education program served 24 third grade classes. We had to scramble, and successfully so, to reschedule four classes that were postponed due to the October fires. That was a challenge faced and met.

The 2018-2019 schedule presents another challenge: 27 teachers have requested that we present our program to their classes. Our fall program begins Monday, October 8 and ends Friday, November 16. Our spring program begins Monday, March 11 and ends Friday, May 10.

Over the past year the education committee has re-evaluated each of the activities we present in our school program, five in the classroom and three at the park.  We’ve taken input from teachers and docents. We think our education program is stronger and more effective than ever before. Thanks to all the docents who contributed their time and thoughts to this process. 

 
DOCENT DEVELOPMENT



Anne Taylor
It’s Time to Find Potential Docents
Do you have a friend who is interested in the things Petaluma Wetlands Alliance does? They might be ready to become a docent. There are a number of different ways to serve as a wetlands docent:

· Teach 3rd graders about the importance of the wetlands

· Lead bird walks

· Restore the habitat

· Conduct research on birds and other wetlands animals

Note that some activities can be done by non-docent volunteers, such as habitat restoration (pulling weeds) and some bird activities. For those activities that require docent training (school program, most research activities), docent training starts on January10 and continues for 8 consecutive Thursdays.
More information is on our website at http://petalumawetlands.org/become-a-volunteer/.

Remember, newly retired people make great docents!

Anne Taylor, PWA Docent Development Chair
akt1208@bellsouth.net
DOCENT ENRICHMENT
PWA sponsors several programs for docent learning each year. Our upcoming program on October 15 is open to the public.
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Plants of the Petaluma Wetlands
Dr. John Shribbs
Petaluma Wetlands Alliance
October 15, 2018 at 7PM
Petaluma Public Library Community Room
Shollenberger Park is one of Petaluma’s favorite birding and walking sites and is used by Petaluma Wetlands Alliance docents for wetlands education program for over 1000 students each year. When walking across the three areas, Shollenberger Park, Alman Marsh and Ellis Creek Facility, you will see a diversity of wetland and upland habitats including tidal marsh, salt water slough, freshwater creeks, water treatment ponds, dredge spoils ponds, seasonally flooded prairie, farmland, dry uplands, and engineered dikes. Each of these has its own set of plant species providing habitat and food for the many birds and mammals.

This power point presentation is a result of a recent plant survey and will show pictures of the most common 50 plants. Dr. Shribbs has a PhD in Horticulture from North Carolina State, is a board member and docent of PWA, and is a retired science teacher from Casa Grande High School where he ran a native plant nursery for many years.

PWA Monitoring Program


Len Nelson



PWA Research Chair
Tree Swallows – houses for them in our local wetlands

 

The Tree Swallows are not here now, they have flown south, but beginning around mid- January, they will begin to return. I refer to the Tree Swallows that are voracious flying insect catchers. They feed from dawn to dusk generally not flying more than 40 feet above the ground.
Most of the habitat they would have used for their nests is now gone. They are cavity nesters so they look for old trees that have holes in their trunks where limbs have fallen off. However, these are the trees that we cut down because they are dead or that are looked upon as firewood. So, to replace some ‘cavities’ to the environment, we install Tree Swallow houses at Shollenberger and Ellis Creek.

 

There are currently 28 Tree Swallow houses located in Shollenberger Park and Ellis Creek. There are another 30 at the Ellis Creek oxidation ponds and at Tolay Lake Regional Park, but let me focus just on the 28 in our local wetlands. I have monitored them for 12 years and here are the details I collected in the 2018 nesting period that ran from mid-April through the first week of August.

 

Number of houses: 28; Eggs laid: 229; Chicks hatched: 207; Chicks that fledged: 189.

Only 18 chicks did not live to fledge so this indicates a mortality rate of only 8.7%. Over the 12 year period that I have monitored them, 1,587 chicks have fledged and the average mortality has been 26.8%.

 

Monitoring the swallow houses involves: checking the houses for number of eggs, chicks and disposing of any chicks that die and keeping careful notes. It also involves building, repairing and cleaning the houses and relocating them if or when conditions warrant that.

A number of docents assisted me this year and I am especially appreciative of Sheryl Nadeau and Deb Sheppard for their help. 
 

Heron & Egret Monitoring – Ellis Creek

Beginning in mid-March, Great Blue Herons will begin to arrive, an arrival followed shortly in a couple weeks by Double-crested Cormorants and Great Egrets. You probably will not see them but you will hear them. You will not likely see them because they nest on the south side of a large rounded Eucalyptus tree that is SE of Pond A. They nest on the south side of it because that is the side that is not exposed to the prevailing north wind.

 

We have monitored this Ellis Creek colony for 9 years now, since 2010, for the Audubon Canyon Ranch, whose research arm, Cypress Grove Research Center, monitors every heron-egret colony in the greater Bay Area.

Here are some basic figures that reflect the number of chicks that fledged by each of the 3 species:

 

Looking at the 9 year averages and comparing those figures to just the 2018 results reveals the following:
 

                       Great Blue Herons      Great Egrets          Dbl Crested Cormorants
 

Avg of 9 yrs             16                               32                                  19

 

2018                        20                               27                                  37

 

The heron and egret figures for 2018 are close to the 9-year averages but the cormorants are up by about 100%. This is because, in the first 3 years, there were very few cormorants at the colony. The birds take advantage of all the food resources that are to be found in our wetlands and appear to do quite well.
 

I am greatly appreciative of all the help that Sheryl Nadeau provided monitoring this colony with me in 2018.
If you are interested in possibly participating in either the swallow birdhouse or Heron/Egret monitoring in 2019, or if you have any questions, please contact me.
Len Nelson  PWA Research Chair   lennelsn@comcast.net

Calendar Dates

October 8
1st date of PWA education program

October 15
“Plants of the Petaluma Wetlands”


A Presentation by PWA Docent Dr. John Shribbs


7 PM at the Petaluma Library
Library Corner

Secrets of the Oak Woodlands: 

Plants and Animals among

Reviewed by
California’s Oaks by Kate Marianchild

Nora Pearl
This book is a pleasure because of the easy-reading, literary naturalist story telling about each of the 22 species covered.  From Acorn woodpeckers to Woodrats, Marianchild includes birds, trees, fungi, reptiles, insects and mammals found in California’s oak woodlands. There is wonder shown in these interrelated communities.

She opens each topic with the derivation of the classification, reviews the highlights, and begins with a personal story of her observation of the species, continues with sections telling about the special qualities of its behavior and interaction with their environment and uses by native Californians. She summarizes with an Ecology Guide: food requirements, habitat needs and contributions, predators, life span, reproduction and migration, range and conservation status.

Watercolor illustrations by Anne Meyer Maglinte accompanies each species with alluring titles like:

“Buckeye flowers feed myriad native insects but are toxic to honeybees.”  or,  

“A male quail risks his life to guard his family.” or, 

“Coyotes nab more ground squirrels when hunting with badgers.”
In short, this book is a delight.
The PWA library now has more than 200 books, magazines and videos. Every item is available for check out to PWA members and docents for a period of up to three weeks. The library is located at 19 Eighth Street, Petaluma. Browsing hours are by appointment; simply contact Librarian/Archivist/Historian Nora Pearl at 707 762-7181 or email noraleepearl@sonic.net. 

We encourage all members and docents who have found a particular book or magazine article to be particularly informative and enjoyable to share their discoveries with us. A couple of paragraphs will do the trick. Email noraleepearl@sonic.net to find out how to borrow this book.
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Do you love Shollenberger Park?  
Do you love the Wetlands?
Become a Petaluma Wetlands Alliance DOCENT!
What do docents do?
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HOW CAN I BECOME A DOCENT?

Become a docent by participating in our training program and observing other docents. Training starts January 11, 2018, continuing for 7 consecutive Thursdays. 
To sign up, go to:

http://petalumawetlands.org/docent-program/
More info:  email: Akt1208@bellsouth.net
or call: 707-774-6586
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PWA Board of Directors 
	Al Hesla
	President

	Boyce Quinn
	Vice President

	Open
	Past President

	Jerry Taylor
	Treasurer

	Susan Kraemer
	Secretary

	Anne Taylor
	Docent Development

	Open
	Publicity & Marketing

	Helen Heal
	Program in the Schools

	John Shribbs
	Electronic Media

	Mary Edith Moore
	Restoration/Maintenance

	Nora Lee Pearl
	Historian/Librarian/Archivist

	Len Nelson
	Research

	Kathy Cherrstrom
	Membership
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Tteach 3rd graders about wetlands biomes and habitats 


Llead bird walks


Rrestore the habitats


Conduct research on birds and other wetlands animals


And much more!








Join Petaluma Wetlands Alliance – “Education and Stewardship”


Please support our free 3rd grade education program for all schools in Petaluma, free public walks and presentations, monthly bird counts, bird research, and the preservation of Shollenberger Park and Allman Marsh.





I would like to join PWA:�� ____$25 Individual  _____$40 Family     Donation: $______


 


Make checks payable to: Petaluma Wetlands Alliance. Print this form and mail checks to: 


Petaluma Wetlands Alliance, P.O. Box 2182, Petaluma CA 94953-2182 





Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 


 


Home Phone: _________________________ Cell Phone: ______________________________


 


Address: _____________________________________________________________________


 


City: _________________________________State: ___________ Zip: ___________________


 


Email address: ________________________________________________________________





Newsletters are sent via email.


Petaluma Wetlands Alliance, Inc. is a 501(c)(3) 			       Tax ID 81-1516247     
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